
     Sunday  October 17  2021 

Душпастирі: 
о. Янко Колошняї 

Резиденція: 306-244-2604 
Kанцеляріа: 306-664-2301 
chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

     диякон Мирон Ямнюк 

Pastoral Team: 
Very Rev. Janko Kolosnjaji 

Residence: 306-244-2604 
Office: 306-664-2301 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 
  Deacon Myron Yamniuk 

CATECHETICAL PROGRAMS:  See inside for specifics 

BAPTISM:   By appointment (Pre-Baptismal preparation) 

CONFESSIONS - СПОВІДЬ:  Every Sunday @ 9:00 a.m.  

MATRIMONY:  By appointment (one year in advance) 

FUNERALS: By arrangement 

VISITATION OF THE SICK:   any time 

HOLY COMMUNION AT HOMES: First Friday of the month 

Office Hours:  
Tuesday & Wednesday  

9am-1:30pm 

Monday - office CLOSED   

ALL SAINTS UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - NORTH BATTLEFORD  

HOLY EUCHARIST UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - HAFFORD AND DISTRICT  

DIVINE LITURGY 
Sunday:     9:30 a.m.                   

10:00 a.m. 
Daily:         7:30 a.m. 

БОЖЕСТВЕННА  
ЛІТУРГІЯ 

В неділю:  рано              
Свята:     10:00 рано 
Щодня:      7:30 рано 

Time Change:                                                   Зміна часу:     

Daily Divine Liturgy 7:30 a.m                                  Щоденна Служба Божа: 7:30 рано 



  

НЕДІЛЯ / SUNDAY, October 17th : 21st  Sunday after Pentecost -   21-ша Неділя по Зіс. Св. Духа  (Luke 8:5-15) 

                                                                           Holy Fathers of the 7th Council-Память Святого Сьомого Собору 

    9:30 a.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)  - Свята Літургія за парафіян        Livestream   

   1:00 p.m.    Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян    

                               Descent of the Holy Spirit  - Orlow  

   4:00 p.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян  

                     All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church - North Battleford  

ПОНЕДІЛОК - MONDAY, October 18th Apostle & Evangelist Luke -Апостол і Евангелист Лука 

    7:30 a.m.            No Divine Liturgy 

ВІВТОРОК -  TUESDAY, October 19th  Livestream  

    7:30 a.m.            +Fr. Mihajlo Malacko …………………………………………………..….Brothers Priests  

СЕРЕДА - WEDNESDAY, October 20th           Livestream  

    7:30 a.m.           +Steve Duch………………………………………………………………………..…………..Estate  

ЧЕТВЕР - THURSDAY, October 21st           Livestream                                    

     7:30 a.m.           +Steve Duch………………………………………………………………………..…………..Estate 

 П’ЯТНИЦЯ / FRIDAY,   October 22nd           Livestream                                                                       

7:30 a.m.           +Steve Duch………………………………………………………………………..…………..Estate 

СУБОТА / SATURDAY,  October 23rd       Livestream                                                                  

     7:30 a.m.      +Steve Duch………………………………………………………………………..…………..Estate 

НЕДІЛЯ / SUNDAY, October 24th : 22ndSunday after Pentecost -   22-га Неділя по Зіс. Св. Духа  (Luke 16:19-31) 

    9:30 a.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)  - Свята Літургія за парафіян        Livestream   

   1:00 p.m.    Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян    

                               Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Church - Hafford  and District 

   4:00 p.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян  

                     All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church - North Battleford  

Вітаємо всіх гостей, приятелів та рідних, які зєдналися сьогодні  разом брати 

участь в цій  Службі Божій. Нехай наш Господь благословить Вас і Вашу родину! 

 We extend our welcome to all guests, friends,  visiting relatives  and  parishioners in     

celebrating t s Divine Liturgy together.  May our Lord bless you  and your family! 



Meetings & Events -  Сходини та Події 

• Wednesday, October 20th Parish Council Meeting @ 7pm –Auditorium 

• Sunday,  October 24th 39th Anniversary of the passing of our late Bishop A. Roborecki  

Christ’s Seedlings of  
St. George’s Cathedral Program: 

 

Dear Parishioners:  

Our young adults invite everyone of all ages to be in-
volved in our Sunday "Christ's Seedlings" Program.  

Children who are 4 to 6 years of age and 8 to 12 
years of age can participate in Sunday classes twice a 
month where they will have an opportunity to learn 

more about Jesus Christ and the Good News He brings us.  

Everyone who is 14+ years of age can provide support by volunteering in teaching classes, donat-
ing and/or simply praying for Christ's Seedlings of St George's Cathedral. The deadline for the regis-
tration of children for Sunday classes is October 10th (register at 
st.g.childrenprogram@gmail.com).  

If you have any questions or if you would like to assist in any way, please contact Viktoriia Marko at 
306-914-0355. This year the classes will resume October 17th. 

2021 Bishop Roborecki Branch UCBC Scholarship 

Three $100.00 Scholarships are available to youth ages 8-18 (ages as of December 31, 2020) to encour-

age them to continue participating in Ukrainian Language, Liturgical Activities, Traditions, and Cul-

ture.  The youth must be a member of one of the three Ukrainian Catholic parishes in Saskatoon and 

show consistency in leadership qualities.  The youth may be nominated, in written form, by any parish-

ioner of the three Ukrainian Catholic parishes, clergy, sisters, UCBC members, staff members of Bishop 

Filevich Ukrainian Bilingual School or the Ukrainian Program at Bethlehem High School, members of 

parish organizations, Ukrainian arts groups, and St. Volodymyr Camp Board.  Candidates may not be 

nominated by members of their immediate families.  Nomination information is to include nominee’s 

school, grade, parish affiliation, and relevant family information. 

Deadline for nominations is Tuesday, November 23, 2021.  To submit nominations or for further infor-

mation, contact Bro. Bernard Bodnar (306-382-1647) or Bro. Bill Gulka (306-249-0243).  Nominations 

may be mailed or submitted to “2021 Scholarship”, St. George Cathedral Parish, 210 Avenue M South, 

Saskatoon, SK S7M 2K4, or to w.gulka@sasktel.net or saintgeorge@shaw.ca. 

The scholarship recipients will be announced following the 9:30 a.m. Divine Liturgy on Sunday,       

December 19, 2021. 

mailto:st.g.childrenprogram@gmail.com
mailto:w.gulka@sasktel.net
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This letter is being sent  requesting financial support for a memorial plaque to commemorate 
+Reverend Mitrat Wolodymyr Iwaszko – a modest priest who left an enduring legacy of 50 years of selfless ser-
vice to God, country and community - especially to youth, both in Canada and in Ukraine.  
In recent years the Youth of the Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon, in cooperation with youth from Sambir, 
Ukraine, where Fr. Iwaszko first served as chaplain, have embarked on significant projects to honour and preserve 
his memory. These youth are inspired by his life of perseverance, leadership and guidance; and, how he led by 
good example. Details about his life are included as an attachment to this letter. 

The youth projects include a publication of the translation into English of Fr. Wolodymyr’s Memoirs, which he 
wrote at the age of 85. This book also contains remembrances and archival photos from people who knew him per-
sonally, as well as contributions from youth who will share with readers what Fr. Iwaszko’s message means to 
them present-day.  

Another project, in planning stages, is the production of a video about Fr. Iwaszko’s life and service in Ukraine and 
Canada. Covid-19 restrictions have put completion of this project on hold for now. 

The third undertaking is to construct and erect a memorial plaque; for which fundraising is ongoing.  

The plaque design includes a bronze cast image of Fr. Iwaszko with bi-lingual (Ukrainian and 
English) text and appropriate edge decorations. A 2nd accompanying plaque will include addi-
tional information including the names of all donors to this project. The plaques will be mount-
ed on the gates at the entrance of the church at St. Volodymyr Ukrainian Catholic Eparchial 
Park near Saskatoon. Current estimated cost is $20,000.00 CDN. Quiet fundraising has raised a 
few thousand dollars but, more is needed prior to finalizing the design and proceeding further. 
It is hoped to reach the goal soon to ensure the project can be completed and unveiled by spring 
of 2022.  
Full details are available on our Eparchial website: Financial Support Request: Memorial 
Plaque to Commemorate +Father Wolodymyr Iwaszko 

I am writing you to humbly invite those who knew Fr. Wolodymyr Iwaszko or have benefitted 
from his community involvement, to help in preserving his memory by contributing to the creation and placement 
of the plaque in Canada. Your donation will make this happen and help leave a lasting legacy for all to see!  

Donations should be made payable to “Ukrainian Catholic 
Eparchy of Saskatoon.” Please indicate  
‘Fr. Iwaszko’s plaque.’ The mailing address is Chancery 
Office – 214 Avenue M South, Saskatoon, SK, S7M 2K4. 
A charity receipt will follow. 

If you have any questions or wish to discuss the project in 
more detail, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 
306-914-0355 or email uwitness2youth@skeparchy.org. 

We hope you will consider donating to this very worthwhile 
project and sincerely welcome all financial support. Thank-
you! 

Sincerely,  

Viktoriia Marko,  
Director of Fr. Iwaszko Projects, 
Youth and Young Adult Minister, Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon 

https://www.skeparchy.org/wordpress/financial-support-request-memorial-plaque-to-commemorate-father-wolodymyr-iwaszko-a-man-of-god-a-champion-of-youth-a-patriot-of-ukraine-and-his-adopted-country-canada/
https://www.skeparchy.org/wordpress/financial-support-request-memorial-plaque-to-commemorate-father-wolodymyr-iwaszko-a-man-of-god-a-champion-of-youth-a-patriot-of-ukraine-and-his-adopted-country-canada/
file:///C:/Users/Office/Downloads/uwitness2youth@skeparchy.org




QUEEN’S HOUSE RETREAT & RENEWAL CENTRE PROGRAMMING INFORMATION  
601 Taylor Street W, Saskatoon, SK S7M 0C9 

Phone: 306-242-1916 • Email: programming@queenshouse.org • Website:  www.queenshouse.org  
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------ 
We are requesting that all those participating in our in-person programs wear a mask and be fully vaccinated.  
Thank you for helping us to keep everyone as healthy as possible. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------- 

CENTERING PRAYER – all are welcome to gather in-person at Queen’s House or virtually on Zoom on Mon-
day evenings, 7:00 – 8:15 p.m. Fr. Paul Fachet, OMI will provide leadership and guidance for these gatherings, 
and additional insights regarding contemplation and centering prayer from the great teachers will be part of every 
evening. No fee – donations to Queen’s House welcome. Register online to receive the Zoom invitation/let us know 
that you will be coming in person. Call 306-242-1916 x222 for further information.  

LAY FORMATION ALUMNI AND FRIENDS RETREAT - with special guest speaker Archbishop Don Bolen. 
Saturday October 23, 8:30am Registration, 9am - 5pm includes “If Not Here, Somewhere Near Here…Pilgrimage 
as Spiritual Exercise” - Deb Rolfes, Lay Formation Alumni AGM, “Re-emerging from the Tomb” - Archbishop 
Don Bolen and concludes with Mass. All welcome - register by October 21. 

FALLING INTO SILENCE – come for one or several days to enjoy the beauty and tranquility of Queen’s House. 
This Silent Guided Retreat will be facilitated by Ana Gheyssen, and spiritual directors will also be available to meet 
with you. Thursday October 28, 7:00 p.m. to Sunday October 31, 1:00 p.m. Day Rooms are also available, 8am 
– 9pm. Create your own individual retreat to best meet your needs. Registration deadline: October 25. Call 306-242
-1916 x226 for further information. 

TRANSITIONS: YOUR JOURNEY OF TRANSFORMATION THROUGH GRIEF AND LOSS - an in-
person retreat with Sarah Donnelly. Participants will have bedrooms with private bathrooms. Welcoming those who 
have experienced a wide range of losses including the death or anticipated death of spouse, partner, child, family 
member or loved one; the loss of good health in themselves or someone they love; the loss of a job or underemploy-
ment; retirement from a much-loved career; and the ending or deep wounding of a marriage, significant relationship 
or friendship. Thursday October 28, 7:00 p.m. - Sunday October 31, 1:00 p.m. Cost: $525 - program, bedroom 
and all meals. Maximum of 9 participants - register by calling Sarah at 306-717-3707 by October 18. 

WOMEN IN MINISTRY - This invitation goes out to all women, lay and ordained, who are employed in profes-
sional ministry (parish/congregational, chaplaincy, diocesan, educational, retreat facilitation, spiritual direction), 
those who are retired from an employed ministry position, and those studying for professional ecclesial ministry. 
The main purpose for these lunches is to create an informal relational space where women working professionally in 
ministry can connect across denominational lines and form networks of friendship, communication and support.  No 
fee – donations to Queen’s House welcome. Zoom gathering on Friday November 4, 12 – 1:00 p.m. Registration 
deadline: November 3. For more information call Martha Fergusson, 306-270-2378. 

T’AI CHI CHIH: A MINDFULNESS MOVING MEDITATION with Donna Aldous. Two in-person classes 
being offered following all COVID-19 health and safety provincial protocols – come to one or both classes. Friday 
November 5, 6:30 – 9:30 p.m. and Saturday November 6, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. T’ai Chi Chih is a mindfulness 
moving meditation. The set of 19 movements and one pose is soft, flowing and easy to learn. Benefits may include 
peace of mind, improved health and simply, joy. TCC practice allows the essential energy, or Chi, that moves with-
in us all to circulate and balance. That in turn improves our health and sense of well-being. TCC is not a martial art 
- it is completely non-violent. T’ai Chi Chih does not require a particular level of physical fitness or coordination. 
The very old and very young alike can learn it. Cost: $60.00 per class. A minimum of 6 and maximum of 8 partici-
pants are needed to offer this program. Registration deadline: November 3.  

SPIRITUAL DIRECTION: If you are interested in having a mentor and companion to accompany you on your 

spiritual journey contact Sr. Adeline Behm: 306-242-1916 x228 / email spiritualdirection@queenshouse.org or visit 

our website  http://www.queenshouse.org/?page_id=463 to see a list of our affiliated spiritual directors. In-person 

and online meetings are available. 

mailto:programming@queenshouse.org
http://www.queenshouse.org
http://www.queenshouse.org/?page_id=463


The Schools Win Twice Lottery is back this fall in the Greater Saskatoon 
Catholic School Division and is bigger and better than ever. The lottery will 
now be online with 8 great prizes to be won plus there is an added 50/50   
lottery with a max payout of $250,000! 

Our local Catholic Schools will win twice by receiving 50% of the proceeds 
from their prize lottery ticket sales and by having the opportunity to apply 
for grants in support of their Schools.  

Ticket sales will begin October 1, 2021, and the draws will be made December 1, 2021. 

Please consider purchasing tickets and asking your family and friends to do so as well. Our   
local Catholic Schools and their students will directly benefit by your support and you could 
win BIG! Scan below for more details on Schools Win Twice! 
Click here to purchase tickets and to learn more about the Schools Win Twice Lottery. 

OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE PILGRIMAGE & TOUR to Mexico City  
"Enculturated 2022”– February 10 – 19, 2022 with Bishop Bryan Bayda, CSsR. Journey with San Juan Diego 
to meet Our Lady on the Hill of Tepeyac!  Meditate on the mystery of the miraculous tilma in the Basilica! Be 
uplifted by thousands of people on a Sunday morning! Experience enculturated evange-
lization! Come home understanding how powerful Our Lady’s appearance truly was and 
is today! Land Package & Registration: **Double/triple occupancy $2100/person; 
*Single occupancy $2400. Land package includes hotel accommodation, breakfasts & 
dinners at the Hotel Villa Quijotes near the Shrine. Also includes English speaking tour 
guide with group van transportation (includes group to/from airport). Pilgrim’s expens-
es include travel/health insurance, lunches, tips for maids & waiters, mass offerings & 
donations, shopping, personal needs, personal requests to tour guide, free time expens-
es, museum & pyramid admission ($10 approx.). Group Airfare & Insurance: Michael 
Bayda, Lobstick Travel 1-800-665-0171; mike@lobsticktravel.com 
Registration: $100.00 (nonrefundable deposit) to hold your spot; $1,000.00 ($1150 
single) required by October 31, 2021.  Balance of $1,000.00($1150 single) required 
by November 30, 2021. Contact: Teresa Bodnar-Hiebert all5hieberts@gmail.com  

HAIL MARY  
Online Telethon with  

Bishop Bryan Bayda, CSsR  
Saturday, November 27th 

 – 10:00 am –(Saskatchewan Time) 

Join us in veneration of the Mother of God on the 490th Anniversary 

of her apparitions on Tepeyac Hill in Mexico, which took place be-

tween December 9-12, 1531. Today she is known as “Our Lady of 

Guadalupe”. 

The telethon brings together members of the ESL Youth Ministry 

and Courses of Christian Animators in Ukraine, and Youth & Young 

Adults of the Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon. To register 

please contact: Viktoria Marko @  

uwitness2youth@skeparchy.org  by November 20th. 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fschoolswintwice.ca%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C30faaf94f257434f928d08d96d8e9871%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637661281631086318%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMz
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        Please join us in praying the  LIVING ROSARY -  

                                       Кожної п’ятниці в жовтню  -  

                                 Every Friday in October at  6:30 p.m.  

 We invite and encourage everyone to join us for these special devotions. 

Ukrainian STILTS THEATRE  
We are the Youth and Young Adults of the Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon  

and our goal is: 

• to promote Ukrainian culture and dance on stilts; 

• to build a unique Catholic youth community; 

• to gain physical & spiritual balance; 

• to inspire you to join us! 

Are you intrigued? Learn more about us & join us! 

Instragram”@blossoming_in_christ; e-mail: uwitness2youth@skeparchy.org  

 
 

 

 

Hromada Legacy Fund of Saskatchewan;  
St. George’s Senior Citizen’s Centre;  

Les Lang – stilt construction;  

Viktor Taran – Ательє-Салон “Вишиванка” (Ukraine) – costume creator 
popelushka78@gmail.com / www.facebook.com/viktor.taran.733  

Hannah Berry Photograph: Instragram (@hannaberry.photos), Facebook 

(@hannah.berry.photos) 
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